Key worker groups ( In Club building and Mr Yate’s Classroom )
Dear Parents,
The return of groups of pupils to school increases the demand on staffing and also cleaning needs in the school but we are continuing to maintain Key Worker groups from 8.30-4 pm daily. Where possible we have allocated places in peer groups within the main school if your child is full time. We are continuing to use Cloverfields Club Building for Nursery and KS1 and Mr Yate’s classroom for KS2. You should know where you child is already. We will not be able to accommodate cars onto site as this will be our only staff car park due to social distancing spaces being required around the school and it is likely Humberston Park will be back. Please can you allow enough time to walk your child into school.  
Children in Mr Yates must follow the pathway to the top playground where a member of staff will be there to collect them, they will enter the classroom  by the back playground door and exit from there at the end of the day. All parents are to wait behind the red line on the playground. A staff member will bring your child to you.
Please can I remind you that places for Key workers that are not in the current priority groups- Nursery, Reception, Yr1 and Y6 can only be provided if you have no other child care and only if you are at work on the day(s) you require. If you are picking up your child earlier than 4pm then please walk into the school grounds. If your child is in Mr Yate’s classroom you will be able to collect from the door from the classroom corridor but please walk in from St Thomas Close as rest of the school will be locked down. Normal procedures apply to the Club building- inform staff of your pick- up time and walk into site to collect your child.
From 8th June, meal charges will be reinstated for all pupils that are not eligible for a free school meal or universal infant free school meal; this includes for children of critical/key workers. Please book through Parent Pay/ ring school office regardless of whether you child has a free school meal so we can order and supply your child with a grab bag. You can of course opt to send your child with a packed lunch from that date if you prefer. 
Children are to wear school uniform but can wear trainers. Although we will not be having PE lessons since this have been discouraged in the official guidance, there will be physical activity slots throughout the day. Please do not bring in any of the child’s own toys, cuddly items or books. The only items allowed in school are children’s lunchboxes and drink bottles and extra drinks. No bags should be brought on site unless they contain a change of clothes for children who are of toilet training age or have known issues. Coats should only be brought in if the weather is poor. Hats can be brought in during warm weather and sun cream, but children must be able to apply this themselves.
Managing Communication
No physical communication can be made with staff in the office.  Please continue to book in by emailing the office. If your child becomes unwell in school we will call you, you will be able to pick up from the conservatory/ or Cloverfields Club building depending on where they are in school any you may the disabled parking space for pick up on this occasion. Please note school is now open n 20th and 21st July Thank you          
Mrs Spruce
